THE BURNHAM FOUNDATION


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 13 September 2017
Present:  Veronica White (VW), Viv Nicholas (VN), Les Stuart (LS), Paul Sherriff, Shirley Shaw, Lynda Stuart, Marie-Francoise Dale, Maurice Dale, Jo Sommer, Mark Thomas, Noel Wicks, Judith Foster, Hilary Evans, Idris Bowden, Malcolm White, Clive Walker, Paulann Walker, Keith Higgins, Andrew Nolan, Igan Hayati, Paul Beard, Deborah Beard, Paul Mitchell, Angela Green, Muriel Pepler, Andrew Strathdee.

1. Apologies: Sarah Nutley, Dominic Grieve QC MP, John Peniket, Stephanie Peniket, Alan Frost, Angela Terrey, Shirley Hitchcock, Steve Roberts, Len Hall, Hilary Hall, Bob Green, Lord Burnham, Tricia Nicholas, Jackie Slater, Bob Slater, Sheridan Edwards, Jo Saunders, Keith Evans.
2. The meeting was opened by Viv Nicholas, who welcomed everyone.  Due to recent family circumstances, VN advised that the AGM would be Chaired by all of the Trustees this evening.  A special welcome was given to Idris Bowden - E-Act Burnham Park Academy, and Andrew Nolan - Burnham Junior Football Club Under 7's team coach, both of whom had received Grants from the Foundation in the past year.
Apologies were received from a number of people, including Dominic Grieve QC MP, who earlier last year, agreed to become Patron of the Foundation.
The minutes of the AGM held on the 8 September 2016 were accepted as a fair record of the meeting.  Proposed by, Mark Thomas, Seconded by Shirley Shaw., and signed by the Chairman.
3. Treasurers Report.
Veronica presented the Financial Statement for the period 01/08/15 - 31/07/16.  Income for the year was £3,125.80, including a £136.30 repayment of Gift Aid from HMRC, slightly lower than last year due to a decrease in donations.  Our expenses for the year were £1217.82, we gave Grants totalling £944, and the Colin Milburn event held earlier in the year contributed £1,312.50 to our funds.
During the last Financial Year, the Foundation made four awards to the following: Burnham Guides, E-Act Burnham Park Academy, Burnham Parish Council, and Burnham Junior Football Club Under 7's team.
The balance in our account now stands at £5,763.60.
The Statement of Account has been Independently examined by Roger Webb, and signed off.
VW asked those attending to consider giving a donation, or joining the Foundation as members.

Paul Sherriff asked how the Foundation would try to increase the level of donations and income over the coming year.
The Foundation would continue to raise its profile by getting involved with, and promoting other events throughout the year.
Legacies would be a welcome income source of income.
Paul suggested that it would probably be useful to establish an Events Committee, that would work alongside the Trustees in developing, promoting, and staging future events.
4. Acceptance of the Financial Statement.  
Proposed by Paul Sherriff, and Seconded by Paul Beard.

5. Chairman's Report.  
Viv introduced his report, giving an overview of our activities during the year.  We had made progress in gaining advocates from several local organisations, and in turn becoming advocates for them.  We have been actively involved in establishing and promoting the Burnham Community Forum, and have forged a closer link with Burnham Grammar School by getting some of the students involved with the development of our web site.   Another highlight was the hosting of a play on the life of Cricketer Colin Milburn.  Well attended by many of the local Sports Clubs, and hopefully the precursor of many future such events.  We will continue our work with the local Sports Clubs over the next twelve months, and await the publishing of the South Bucks District report regarding the availability of Sports Pitches (Cricket, Football, Rugby, and Hockey), due to be published towards the end of 2017.
6. Election of Trustees and Officers..
The Trustees are very willing to continue in their roles, but would welcome any approach from other members of tonight's audience who feel that they would like to become involved with the activities of the Foundation.

7. AOB 
Mark Thomas advised the meeting that the Rotary Club of Burnham Beeches is running a quiz night on 21st October, details were on fliers placed on the tables.
Andrew Strathdee requested that all organisations keep him advised of any events so that he can add the details to the Burnham Events Diary with a view to limiting the duplication of events on the same dates

Les thanked everyone for attending, and hoped that all would consider providing donations or becoming members of the Foundation in the future.
8. The next AGM will be held on 12th September 2018 at Burnham Library
The AGM meeting closed at 19:40
9. Guest Speaker  Viv then introduced our Guest Speaker for the evening, Paul Mitchell, whose theme for the evening was "Photography 10 Minutes from home"
A very informative talk, supported by stunning photographs, and enjoyed by all.

Attachments:
Treasurers Report
Chairman's Report
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